
¡Bienvenido a la parroquia del Espíritu Santo! 
 

En la oficina parroquial tenemos personas que hablan español en caso que necesite ayuda o tenga preguntas.  
La oficina de la parroquia está abierta de lunes a jueves de 9:00 a.m. a 12:00 p.m. y de 1:00 p.m. a 5:00 pm.  
El viernes de 9:00 a.m. a 12:00 p.m.  

Pastor, Rev. Joseph C. Lee  
Parochial Vicar,  Rev. Eugene Okoli  
Deacon, Al Evans 
Deacon, Gene Freeman 
Deacon, Charles Ruelas                                                                                                                      
Deacon, Paul Wood  

Adult & Family Director, Richard Johnson                      
Adult & Family Associate, Melisa Limones                    
Baptism/First Communion, Lisa Estrada                        
Business Administrator, Leonardo Zapata                            
Business Associate, Mary Jorgensen                             
Childcare & Safe Environment, Sharon Bush                 
Children's Faith Formation, Deborah Pearson                
Community Life, Cindy Meyer                                        
Music Director, Felipe Ramirez                    
Outreach, Tammie Marceleño                                                       
Parish Office, Mary Gruhlke                                            
Parish Resource Associate, Veronica Houston             
Pastor's Office, Cathy Ordemann                                     
R.C.I.A., Lindee Greer                                                      
Youth & Young Adult Ministry, Devyn Buschow              
Youth Ministry, Rachel Cromwell                                   
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 Saturday                            5:30 p.m.                       
 Sunday                              7:30 a.m. 
                                                                                                                     9:00 a.m. 
                                          11:00 a.m. 
                           1:00 p.m. (Spanish) 
                                            5:30 p.m. 
                                                                  
 Monday-Saturday              8:30 a.m. 

 
Wednesday                        6:00 p.m. 
Saturday                  3:30 - 5:00 p.m.       
 
Daily Rosary 
Monday - Saturday                                   8:00 a.m. 
Sunday                                7:00 a.m.  

Contact the Adult & Family Office at 
least 9 months prior to your 
proposed wedding date and before 
making any definite plans. 
 

WELCOME! 
 
 

We invite you to become a  
member, by registering at  
the Welcome Table in the  
Narthex after Mass, or by  
visiting the Parish Office!  
 

——————————— 
 

Parish Office Hours:  
Monday - Thursday:  
9:00 a.m. - 12:00 Noon  
1:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m.  
Friday:  
9:00 a.m. - 12:00 Noon  
——————————— 
 
Please contact the  
following staff members  
for questions about:  
 
Becoming Catholic: 
Lindee Greer, x43  
 
Baptism &  
First Communion:  
Lisa Estrada, x12  
 
Confirmation:  
Devyn Buschow, x16  
 
Funerals:  
Please contact Funeral  
Home or Parish Office  
 

 Holy Spirit Catholic Church 
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From The Pastor’s Desk Weekly Readings & Activities 

Sunday, Jan 6 
Monday, Jan 7 
Tuesday, Jan 8 
Wednesday, Jan 9 
Thursday, Jan 10 
Friday, Jan 11 
Saturday, Jan 12 
Sunday, Jan 13                                             

Is 60:1-6; Eph 3:2-3a, 5-6; Mt 2:1-12 
1 Jn 3:22-4:6; Mt 4:12-17, 23-25 
1 Jn 4:7-10; Mk 6:34-44 
1 Jn 4:11-18; Mk 6:45-52 
1 Jn 4:19-5:4; Lk 4:14-22a 
1 Jn 5:5-13; Lk 5:12-16 
1 Jn 5:14-21; Jn 3:22-30 
Is 40:1-5, 9-11; Ti 2:11-14; 3:4-7; Lk 3:15-16, 21-22 

Sunday, Jan. 6   The Epiphany of the Lord 
     7:30 a.m.  Holy Mass—�Jean Russell 
     8:00 a.m.  Catechist Epiphany Bar 
     8:30 a.m.  Sunday Food & Fellowship 
     9:00 a.m.  Holy Mass—�Margie DelBosque 
9:00/11:00 a.m. Children’s & Adult’s Faith Formation Classes  
   10:15 a.m.  First Sunday Rosary 
   11:00 a.m.  Holy Mass—People of Holy Spirit 
   12:00 p.m.  Spanish Choir Rehearsal 
     1:00 p.m.  Holy Mass (Spanish)—People of Holy Spirit  
     2:00 p.m.  Junior Catholic Daughter’s Meeting 
     5:30 p.m.  Holy Mass—�Reyes Medina 
     6:30 p.m.  Youth Ministry 
 

Monday, Jan 7  St. Raymond of Penyafort 
     8:30 a.m.   Holy Mass—People of Holy Spirit 
     9:30 a.m.  Spirit Fitness-Low Impact Exercise 
     6:30 p.m.  Catholic Daughter’s General Meeting 
 

Tuesday, Jan. 8  
     8:30 a.m.  Communion Service 
     9:30 a.m.   Women’s Spirituality 
     1:00 p.m.   Women’s Spirituality 
     6:30 p.m.  KofC Admission Committee Meeting 
     7:00 p.m.  Tuesday Evening Study 
     7:30 p.m.  KofC General Meeting 
 

Wednesday, Jan. 9  
     8:30 a.m.   Holy Mass—�Irinea Romualdo  
     9:30 a.m.   Legion of Mary 
   Spirit Fitness-Low Impact Exercise 
     6:00 p.m.  Confessions 
     6:00 p.m.  Team Spirit 
     7:00 p.m.  Wednesday Evening Study 
  Outreach Commission Meeting 
 

Thursday, Jan. 10  
     8:30 a.m.  Holy Mass—�Robert Candelas Jr. 
     9:30 a.m.  ESL-English as a Second Language  
     7:30 p.m.  KofC 4th Degree Meeting 
     7:35 p.m.  Choir Rehearsal 
 

Friday, Jan. 11  
     8:30 a.m.  Holy Mass—Intentions of Angelito & Jackie Tolentino 
     9:00 a.m.  Holy Hour 
 

Saturday, Jan. 12  
 8:30 a.m.  Holy Mass—People of Holy Spirit 
     3:30 p.m.  Confessions 
     4:30 p.m.   Choir Rehearsal 
      5:30 p.m.  Holy Mass—�Ella Spaniel  
     6:30 p.m  KofC Appreciation Dinner 
  
 

Sunday, Jan. 13 The Baptism of the Lord 
     7:30 a.m.  Holy Mass—People of Holy Spirit 
     8:30 a.m.  Sunday Food & Fellowship 
     9:00 a.m.  Holy Mass—People of Holy Spirit 
9:00/11:00 a.m. Children’s & Adult’s Faith Formation Classes 
9:15/11:15 a.m.  CFF Parent Workshop (Grades 4-6) 
   11:00 a.m.  Holy Mass—Intentions of Chris Horning 
   12:00 p.m.  Spanish Choir Rehearsal 
     1:00 p.m.  Holy Mass (Spanish)—People of Holy Spirit  
     2:30 p.m.  Confirmation Preparation Session 
     5:30 p.m.  Holy Mass—People of Holy Spirit 
     6:30 p.m.  Youth Ministry 

When was the last time you looked for something?   
Maybe it was this morning as you scrambled to find the 
car keys, or where you last put your smart phone. We 
always seem to be looking for something.   
 
When we consider the more important things in life, we 
also are always looking for something – peace,  
happiness, love, meaning…even God. Yes, we are  
always searching for God. Today, we see the Wise Men  
searching for someone very special. They probably did 
not know that when they were searching for the infant 
King of the Jews, they were looking for the greatest sign 
of God they could ever find. 
 
As you and I go on searching, we have many different 
emotions. We feel confused, muddled, excited, frustrated, 
consoled, and hopeful. We can feel so much because our 
search is a search that never ends, and one which takes 
so many turns as we continue to journey through life. 
 
The Magi went on a deliberate search for the Messiah.  
We are called to look for God’s presence in our world – 
our very being calls us to this task – our hearts are  
restless until they rest in Thee.  It’s important to keep our 
hearts restless – not to dull them or try to put them to 
sleep – either with the cares of our daily lives, or the quest 
for security, or for comfort and pleasure only. 
 
The important thing in all of this is to recognize that our 
stance as seekers is a normal one. To question, to be 
restless, to be in confusion at times – none of this is  
basically wrong. It is more normal than abnormal.  
Sometimes we look on people who seem to be close to 
God. They seem to always have things together.  
Then, when we start to compare ourselves to them and 
think that we must be doing something wrong since we 
don’t feel the same way they do. That’s a dangerous way 
to live. If we could look inside of those people, we would 
come to see that they too have their struggles and their 
own times of confusion. In all of this, the important thing is 
to continue the search, knowing that many times along the 
way God will be revealed to each of us in many  
wonderful and surprising ways. 
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Youth Ministry Community Life Ministry 

Liturgy 

Finances 
 

Contributions for December 22 & 23, 24 & 25 and 29 & 
30 are unavailable due to early bulletin deadlines.  
 
Upcoming Special Collections: 
TODAY, Jan 5/6 Collection for Central America 
 Jan 26/27  Church in Latin America 
      
2018 Tax Statements: 
2018 Tax Statements will be emailed to parishioners by 
January 31, 2019.  Please be sure we have a valid email 
address on file.  Please contact Mary Jorgensen at x17. 
         
Our sincere gratitude to all parishioners who have 
responded to our call for additional financial needs due to 
our parish growth and for your year-end gifts. Please 
consider increasing your contributions for the new year.  
God Bless all for your continued generous support of 
the parish, our diocese and the global Catholic 
Church!! 

Altar Flowers & Mass Intentions:  
If you would like to dedicate a mass, lamp or donate 
flowers in honor or memory of a loved one, 
please contact Mary Gruhlke, x10 in the Parish 
Office. 

The Pastoral offices will be closed on Monday, January 
21 in observance of the Martin Luther King Jr. Day 
Holiday.  We will resume our normal business hours on 
Tuesday, January 22 at 9:00 a.m. 
 

La Iglesia Católica del Espíritu Santo estará cerrada el lunes 21 
de enero en conmemoración del día de Martín Luther King. La 
oficina abrirá a sus horas normales el martes 22 de enero. 

Sunday Morning Food and Fellowship 
 

Today:  Coffee & Donuts 
 
Next Sunday, Jan. 13:  Breakfast Tacos by CDA 
   
 

Photo Directory Sign-ups 
Next Photography Week:  Jan. 29—Feb. 2 
 

Online or In Narthex On Weekends   
You can schedule your photo shoot online at: 
https://booknow-lifetouch.appointment-plus.com/yjn1g8km/ 

or visit the table in the Narthex 
after Mass on weekends. If you 
have any questions please 
contact Cindy Meyer at 
cindymeyer@holyspiritcc.org. 
 
   THE PHOTOGRAPHY  
  SESSION AND AN 8X10 

                  PHOTO ARE FREE TO EACH FAMILY! 
 

Registro para fotos del directorio 
Puedo hacerlo en red o en el Nártex.   
Puede hacer su sita para su foto llendo a:  
https://booknow-lifetouch.appointment-plus.com/yjn1g8km/ 
o visitando la mesa en el nártex después de las Misas del 
fin de semana. Para cualquier pregunta contacte la oficina 
parroquial. 
 

Catholic Schools Sunday 
Mark your calendars for Sunday, January 27.  
Representatives from local Catholic Schools will be here to 
share information about Catholic Education options near us.  
They will be in the Gym after all Sunday morning Masses.  
Please plan on attending!   
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We hope you had a great winter break!  Youth Ministry 
resumes tonight!   
 

We are hoping to get a “prayer warrior” for 
each day that we are on the March for Life 
trip! If you would like to sign up for a day to 
pray for us while we are travelling, please 
contact: DevynBuschow@holyspiritcc.org.  

Our trip is January 16th-20th!  
 

We are looking for a few more donations (monetary or 
bus snacks!) for our Youth Stand for Life Trip to 
Washington, DC.  We leave January 16th. Thank you for 
always supporting our youth!   

Inclement Weather  Policy: 
  

Holy Spirit Catholic Church follows 
Duncanville ISD’s weather closures. Out of 
safety for our staff and parishioners, if the 
school district closes,  the Parish Office will 

close. Weekday masses and evening events will also 
be cancelled. For the latest updates you will be notified 
via e-mail, Flocknotes, Holy Spirit Headlines or check 
our website: www.holyspiritcatholic.com. 
 

Procedimiento en Caso de Mal Tiempo 
La Iglesia Católica del Espíritu Santo sigue el mismo 
lineamiento que el Distrito Escolar de Duncanville en 
cuanto se refiere al cierre de las escuelas en caso de 
mal tiempo. La seguridad de empleados y feligreses es 
de suma importancia. Si el Distrito Escolar cierra las 
escuelas, nuestra oficina parroquial cerrará también. 
Las Misas diarias se cancelarán al igual que las 
actividades de la tarde. Por favor manténgase 
informado visitando nuestra página de la red al 
www.holyspiritcatholic.com 

Just a friendly reminder,  with the flu season upon us, 
please, be considerate of your fellow parishioners, 
please do not come to Mass sick. We love your 
dedication but appreciate your help in keeping the 
flu as far away from the church as possible.  
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Faith Formation classes resume this Sunday, 
January 6!  We hope everyone had a wonderful 
holiday break and are ready to start the second 

half of the Faith Formation year! 
 

The Holy Spirit Faith Formation     
program is pleased to offer a         
resource workshop for parents with 
children in Grades 4-6 entitled, 

“Talking to Your Kids about Sexuality” on January 13, 
2019, at 9:15 a.m. and 11:15 a.m.  The workshop will be 
presented in both English and Spanish by speakers     
provided by the Catholic Pro-Life Committee. It will be  
offered during your child’s regular Faith Formation class 
time, so once you have signed them in for class, please 
join us in the dining room for the English session or Room 
106 for the Spanish session.  Any questions, please    
contact Deborah. We will also be offering parent workshop 
sessions during the upcoming TOB mini-series which   
begins on February 10, so watch for more information. 
 
Attention Parents! On Sunday, January 20, children in 
Grades Kindergarten through 3rd will be attending 
Mass as a class, as part of their lessons on the liturgy 
and sacraments. Additionally, Grades 4-6 will be       
attending a Mass teaching class in the dining room.  
Please mark your calendars NOW so as not to forget. 
It will be imperative that your children arrive EARLY to 
class to attend Mass to ensure an orderly flow for 
seating. Children need to arrive by 8:50 a.m. for the    
9 a.m. classes and 10:50 a.m. for the 11 a.m. classes.  
Children arriving later than 9 a.m. or 11 a.m. will be 
sent with their parents to attend Mass as a family. We  
appreciate your cooperation very much!  This trip to Mass 
has become a much  anticipated part of our curriculum 
and enjoyed, we hope, by the children. Parents, you are 
also cordially invited to attend our Mass teaching class in 
the dining room.  

 
Join us on Sunday, January 27 for our 
WACKY  WAFFLE CFF fundraiser!  We’ll 
have waffles with wacky, but yummy,        
toppings to enjoy with all the proceeds going 
to purchase new walkie talkies for both 
buildings for better security.  Suggested 

donation of $5.00/plate for two waffles, sausage patty 
and a drink.  From 8:15 a.m. till they’re gone!  Also, be 
sure to check out all the Catholic School displays 
since it’s also Catholic Schools Week! 

Catechists, don’t forget our annual Epiphany Coffee 
Bar and voluntary Secret Santa Gift Exchange is this  
Sunday, January 6 from 8:00-11:15 a.m. in the dining 
room.  Start the new year off right with a hot cup of 
coffee or hot chocolate and breakfast treat!  The gift 
exchange is strictly voluntary; bring a $5.00 or less gift to 
exchange with your fellow catechists if you would like to 
participate.  Just drop it off at the front desk and be sure to 
put your name on it! 
 
You betta think!  Think about 
coming to our annual Catechist 
Appreciation Dinner on Monday, 
January 21 from 7-9:30 p.m.!  
Catechists, aides and teen aides,  
you and a guest are cordially     
invited to an evening of fun, food 
and fellowship, as we’re on a     
mission to celebrate YOU! Be sure 
to wear your best Blues Brothers 
outfit, too, because we always  
have prizes for the best and most 
creative.  We also will be recognizing 28 catechists and 
aides who have achieved 5 years of service or more this 
year with one catechist in particular who has reached an 
amazing 40 years of service in our Faith Formation       
Programs!  Childcare is first-come, first-serve and is     
LIMITED.  Contact Sharon Bush at 972.298.9460 to  
arrange for childcare needs. RSVP to Deborah at 
972.298.4971, ext. 14, no later than Wednesday,      
January 16. 
 
We’re also looking for some PARENTS that would like 
to help honor our catechists by assisting with the     
dinner. Contact Deborah for more information!      Con-
firmation families, this is a great service project plus you 
get dinner with a little r  e  s  p  e  c  t … J 
 
 
SACRAMENTS & SUCH…. 
· Children in First Communion preparation will be 

Celebrating the Sacrament of Reconciliation on 
Wednesday, January 16 at 7 p.m. followed by a   
reception in the Narthex.  Please arrive by         
6:50 p.m.; all outstanding Family At Home Faith      
Activity paperwork must have been completed and 
turned in by the January, 2019 due date.  Please   
contact Lisa at ext. 12 with any questions or concerns. 

· The next Confirmation Parent & Student session       
is next Sunday, January 13 from 2:30-4:30 p.m. in 
the gym. Contact Sharon Bush, ext. 19, for child-
care needs and/or Devyn with any questions regarding   
session attendance. 

· Questions regarding Infant Baptism (ages 6 &   
under) may be directed to Lisa Estrada, ext. 12.  

  

        





Dig down to the Biblical roots of the Eucharist, through its foreshadowing in the miraculous events of the Old 
Testament, the Gospels, and Apostolic teaching. We'll discover how Christ's Body and Blood are an integral and 
wondrous part of God's plan for our salvation. 

To register or learn more, contact richardjohnson@holyspiritcc.org or 972-298-4971 x23. 
Call x19 by Thursday each week to reserve childcare for Tuesday class!  

No reservation needed for Sunday morning childcare. 

Video series with Dr. Brant Pitre 

Eucharist: Discovering the Mass in the Bible 

Attend on either Sundays or Tuesdays! 
Sundays, 9:00—10:30 a.m., Jan 6-March 3  or 

Tuesdays, 7:00—9:00 p.m., Jan 8-March 5. 

Women in the New Testament 
Mondays, Jan 21—March 18  9:15—11:15 a.m.  Explore the meaning of discipleship 
through the lives of the women who lived in the times of Jesus and the apostles. 
To register or learn more, contact richardjohnson@holyspiritcc.org or 
972-298-4971 x23.  Call x19 by Wednesday each week to reserve childcare. 

Has debt robbed your freedom and stolen your joy? Battle back! Financial Peace University is a 9-
week program empowering individuals and families to get out of debt, save for the future, 

and be more generous. 
Sessions will be on Thursday evenings from 6:30—8:00 p.m., January 17 through March 14. 

To sign up or learn more:  visit https://fpu.com/1080380 
or contact the facilitator, Diana Liska, at dianamarievetter@gmail.com, 312-919-3764. 

Call x19 by Monday each week to reserve childcare. 
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